
Hart County Recreation Department
Recreation Advisory Board Minutes
July 21, 2014
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Marshall Sayer, Chairman.  

Present: Marshall Sayer, Lonnie Robinson, Bob Frye, Bill Granger, Robby Johnson, and Steve Wehunt.  Steve Wehunt  provided the prayer.
Staff Present:  Jim Owens, Recreation Director
A motion to amend the agenda to allow guest to speak was made by Robby Johnson.  A second was given by Steve Wehunt.  Vote: 6-0

Chairman’s Report:  
Member’s Reports:  Bill Granger suggested the R.A.B. meet on August 4, 2014, to discuss the appointment of volunteer coaches for the fall sports programs.  He also reported on the community playground meeting from Saturday, July 12, 2014.  He also asked that the concession stand at the Hart County Recreation & Sports Complex be upgraded to handle Little League moving to the park.  Mr. Granger moved to allow Director Owens to investigate renovating the concession stand.  A second was provided by Robby Johnson.  Vote:  6-0.
Lonnie Robinson asked Director Owens to update the Board as to how many goals have been met with regard to the Long Range Master Plan.  Mr. Robinson also asked about the trails planned for the parks.  Mr. Robinson asked about the steps outside the Recreation Office.  Director Owens informed the Board that the renovation of the steps was on the slate to be repaired within the next couple of weeks.
.  Mr. Granger moved to allow Director Owens to investigate renovating the concession stand.  A second was provided by Robby Johnson.  Vote:  6-0.

Public Comment:  Ann Fogerty spoke in regards to the use of the Community Room for the Swinging Harts.  Mrs. Fogerty also spoke to the use of the facility on Thursday nights in January, February, March, and April.  She informed the Board that they pay for individual insurance as well as dues to several associations to belong to their organization.  Mrs. Fogerty asked the Board to approve their schedule for the remainder of the year and for the upcoming year.  This would be for the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month during the year and for each Thursday during the months of January, February, March, and April.  Mrs. Fogerty mentioned that they also pay fees to the local group to cover their expenses for the local dance chapter.  Mrs. Fogerty commented that if this group had to pay for the facility they would not be able to continue. 
Mr. Arthur Craft requested that the R.A.B. waive the facility usage fee for use of two softball fields to raise money for the Hart Community Food Ministry.  This tournament would be on August 22 & 23 at the Hart County Recreation & Sports Complex.  Bill Granger moved to approve the fee waiver for the Hart County Food Ministry’s request to use a softball field for a tournament at the Hart County Recreation & Sports Complex.  Bob Frye gave a second.  Vote: 6-0.
Ms. Angela Gray came before the Board to request a monthly facility use agreement for Thursday nights to offer a fitness dance class for local residents.  She stated she would have approximately 30+ people attending the class.

Director Owens provided the current Facility Use Agreement which effective October 1, 2007.  
The Board has requested that Director Owens draw up a Facility Use Agreement for the Swinging Harts and be presented to the Board at its called meeting on August 4, 2014.
Director’s report:  Director Owens reported on the status of Long Point Park after the July 4th weekend.  Three pick-up trucks full of trash were removes from the park.  The park was thoroughly cleaned on Monday morning.  Going forward in the future, staff will be scheduled to work on holiday weekends to patrol and police the park grounds.  The grounds and facilities at Milltown Campground Park are continuing to be maintained.  Staff has been working on bringing the park back up to par so it can be opened this summer.  Director Owens reported on the progress of the Football/ Soccer complex.  Director Owens discussed the new batting cages at the Hart County Recreation & Sports Complex.  The cages are mostly complete pending installation of the outdoor carpet by the Hart County Little League.  Cracks in the Clay Street Park tennis courts are being filled in as weather allows.  The site for the replacement of the basketball goals are currently being worked on.  The steps leading to the pavilion be the tennis courts are on the slate to be replaced as well.  Bill Granger asked about the park entrance signs for the parks.  Director Owens showed the Board a printed drawing of what the sign recommendation will be to the BOC.  Robby Johnson moved to not open Milltown Campground Park until next season so the Recreation Department Staff would have ample time to prepare the park for use.  Lonnie Robinson gave a second.  Vote: 6-0.  Lonnie Robinson inquired as to the status of the park trails.  Director Owens informed Mr. Robinson as to the time line of the projects.
Old Business:  None.
New Business:  None.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn was made by Bob Frye.  A second was provided by Robby Johnson.  Vote: 6-0.
Minutes by James A. Owens, CPRP

Recreation Director
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